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31 August 2016 
 
 
 
INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 16091 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your information request, received on 16 August 2016. You asked the London 
Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following information 
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):   
 

“Please provide details of the latest community consultation on planning policy in the 
area.” 

 
The Legacy Corporation can confirm that they hold information in relation to your request. 
The latest community consultation on planning policy in the Legacy Corporation area of 
responsibility was in relation to the Local Plan.  
 
Consultation on Local Plan (2015) 
 
Four stages of consultation took place during the preparation of the Local Plan: 

1. ‘Preparing your Local Plan’: 12th November to 31st December 2012 
2. Draft Local Plan- 2nd December 2013 to 7th February 2014 
3. Publication Local Plan- 18th August to 6th October 2014 
4. Main modifications consultation- 1st April to 13th May 2015 

Consultation methods included a full mail out to all addresses within the Legacy Corporation 
area (Stage 1 only); letters and emails to those on the consultation database; posters and 
flyers; press advertisements; placing documents within libraries and community buildings; 
details on the Legacy Corporation’s website as well as that of the four boroughs; and specific 
consultation events. Further details of consultation methods and responses received within 
stages 1-3 can be found within the Legacy Corporation’s Local Plan Consultation Report: 
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/~/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examin
ation%20documents/local%20documents/ld17%20%20consultation%20report%20august%2
02014%20%20combined.pdf  
 
Representations received to the main modifications consultation can be found at the 
following link: 
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/~/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examin

Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 

http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/%7E/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examination%20documents/local%20documents/ld17%20%20consultation%20report%20august%202014%20%20combined.pdf
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/%7E/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examination%20documents/local%20documents/ld17%20%20consultation%20report%20august%202014%20%20combined.pdf
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/%7E/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examination%20documents/local%20documents/ld17%20%20consultation%20report%20august%202014%20%20combined.pdf
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/%7E/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examination%20documents/modifications%20consultation%202015/ld34%20consultation%20summary%20by%20modification.pdf


ation%20documents/modifications%20consultation%202015/ld34%20consultation%20summ
ary%20by%20modification.pdf  
 
Detail within the Local Plan 
 
Prior to inclusion within the adopted Local Plan, bridge enhancements and the Strategic 
Industrial Location (SIL) at Bow Goods Yard East were included within the Draft and 
Publication versions, thus were subject to public consultation as detailed above.  
Bridges: 
 

• Figure 12.1 of the Draft Local Plan 
• Policy T.6 and Policy 1.3 of the Publication version concern connection 

improvements, which are shown graphically within Figures 24 and 29 (bridges H14 
and H16 are shown as ‘Principal Connection Improvements’).  

• A correction within the main modifications (MM33) to show H16 as an off-road route. 

SIL at Bow Good Yard East: 
 

• Policy BEE.2, Table 5.2 and Figure 5.1 of the Draft Local Plan  
• Figure 4, Policy B.1, Table 2 and the Proposals Map of the Publication version 
• A correction within the main modifications (MM4) to remove reference to the west 

yard from the eastern yard 

The different versions of the Local Plan and all documentation relating to its preparation can 
be found on the Legacy Corporation’s website at the following link: 
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/our-story/transforming-east-london/local-plan  
 
Hackney Wick Fish Island SPD 
 
The Legacy Corporation is currently consulting upon a Supplementary Planning Document 
(SPD) for Hackney Wick and Fish Island. This consultation commenced on 27th July and will 
conclude at 5pm on 30th September 2016. Letters and emails were sent to all those 
registered on the consultation database and a specific consultation event will also take place 
within Hub 67, Hackney Wick on 13th September 2015. Further details in relation to the 
document and the consultation can be found on the following link: 
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/planning-authority/planning-policy/current-planning-
policy-consultations  
 
An SPD provides further guidance on the interpretation of policies within the Adopted Local 
Plan and cannot make new policy. The SPD includes information on the bridges within the 
area within the Infrastructure-Connectivity section.  
 
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of our decision, you should write to: 
 
Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 

http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/%7E/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examination%20documents/modifications%20consultation%202015/ld34%20consultation%20summary%20by%20modification.pdf
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/%7E/media/lldc/local%20plan/local%20plan%20examination%20documents/modifications%20consultation%202015/ld34%20consultation%20summary%20by%20modification.pdf
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/our-story/transforming-east-london/local-plan
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/planning-authority/planning-policy/current-planning-policy-consultations
http://queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/planning-authority/planning-policy/current-planning-policy-consultations


 
Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months 
after the initial response will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 
 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/



